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THE CITY OF NEW YORK
OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
NEW YORK, NY 10007
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: March 24, 2016
CONTACT: pressoffice@cityhall.nyc.gov, (212) 788-2958

STATEMENT FROM MAYOR DE BLASIO ON THE PASSING OF NICHOLAS SCOPPETTA

“We are deeply saddened to learn of the passing of Nicholas Scoppetta. Nick was a dedicated and brilliant civil servant whose commitment to public service spanned five administrations and six decades. As the founding Commissioner of the Administration for Children’s Services, Nick cared deeply for the safety and well-being of our city’s foster children. New Yorkers will be forever grateful for his leadership as Fire Commissioner following 9/11, when he led the FDNY through its darkest days. A born and bred New Yorker, Nick’s path from his youngest days as a foster child to his distinguished career across City government is an inspiration to all of us. New York City is better today because of Nick Scoppetta, and our heart goes out to his family and friends.”
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